# SUGAR MILL NEWSLETTER

September 2009



#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

#### SMRA Board Meeting

Monday September 21, 2009 At 7.30pm in clubhouse

Please contact us at <a href="mailto:sugarmillers@yahoo.com">sugarmillers@yahoo.com</a> if you have a concern or issues you would like to discuss with the SMRA Board at the monthly meeting.

#### **IMPORTANT DATES**

September 21 Start of Fall



Friday September 25 TGIF @ our SMRA Clubhouse at 7.30pm

Friday October 23 TGIF @ the home of Rob and Cindy Smith.

Architectural changes to your home: please contact Scott Garrett @ 864-2005728

Know of a neighbor that is not signed up for our electronic newsletter, please contact us at sugarmillers@yahoo.com.

### **SMRA DINNER CLUB**

Many men do not understand that the need for fellowship is really as deep as the need for food, and so they go through life accepting many substitutes...

Accept no substitutes! Get both food and fellowship at the SMRA Dinner Club. If you have participated before call me to 'register', skip to the dates below, and put them on your calendar. If you've not tried it, why not now? All Sugar Millers are invited. It's a great way to meet neighbors or reconnect with those you already know. We'll meet for 4 dinners between October and May. Start off will be a group dinner on October 24 at a local restaurant. Then depending on the number of people interested you will rotate in smaller groups for the next 2 dinners or do what we did last year with fewer couples and all meet together. The final dinner on May 22, 2010 will be the whole group again. Each smaller group will have on couple designated as the 'host' and they will plan the details of the evening. As 'host' you may select a restaurant and make reservations or invite group members to contribute courses to a meal in your home. This past year we all just ate at homes in our neighborhood as our group was fairly small. We hope you'll join us!!

Scheduled dates:

October 24, 2009

January 23, 2010

March 20, 2010

May 22, 2010

These dates are flexible to suit the members in the small groups. Call Kathy Burdick 877-7119 (don't be afraid to leave a message!)

### Newsletter Sep. 2009

#### **BOARD MEMBERS**

#### John Voss President

Phone 879-1902

#### President Elect Scott Garrett

Phone 200-5728

#### Elly Binding Secretary & Newsletter

Phone 968-1785

Email sugarmillers@yahoo.com

#### Cindy Smith Treasurer

Phone 848-9848

#### Mimi Abels Clubhouse Director

Phone 848-1405

### Stan Ingram/Ed Cook Grounds Directors

Ingram Phone 879-7968 Cook Phone 877-5426

## Angi Delperdang/Pam Freeman Social Directors

Pam Phone 469-6165 Angi Phone 297-7069

### Lisa Cain Pool Director

Phone 879-0999

#### **PET SITTER / HOUSE SITTER:**

Mary Paige McLaurin @ 801-9472. This very responsible Riverside Middle School 7th grader loves animals, and is happy to take care of your house while you are away by offering to: water plants/yard, take/return garbage cans to the curb, collect mail, check for packages, etc. Neighborhood References available.

# T.G.I.F. FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 25, 7.30PM SUGAR MILL CLUBHOUSE

Our social chairs Pam and Angi have decided that a good way to show every neighbor the new updated look of our club house would be to have our monthly TGIF there! It will be this Friday at 7.30, please bring a side dish to share and BYOB. Come meet new neighbors and reconnect with those you already know. Open to all Sugarmillers!

#### ANNUAL HALLOWEEN PARADE

Dress up your family and join us for the annual Halloween Parade on Saturday

October 31<sup>st</sup>. Meet the fire truck at the cul-de-sac at the end of Sugar Mill Road and parade thru our neighborhood to the clubhouse for the traditional pizza dinner! Please RSVP and/or

request more details from Pam or Angi at <a href="mailto:pmfreeman23@aol.com">pmfreeman23@aol.com</a> or <a href="mailto:angi@delper.com">angi@delper.com</a>. If your last name is between A-L bring chips and from M-Z bring 2 liters of soda.

Tutor - Rebeca Dominguez. Rebeca, 14, is available to tutor children in math (up to geometry), in science (up to 8th grade) and other subjects if needed. Call 968-9055.

Need a pet sitter this summer:

Call Carrie Lynn Joiner, age 11. She loves to take care of animals! Phone 877-8089

Grass cutting needed this summer? Call Drew Joiner. Drew is 15 yrs old and very capable! Phone 877-8089

Babysitter – Caitlin Valko. Caitlin has taken the babysitting course and is available to sit for your children. Call her at 879-3071.

Babysitter – Clare Hinner. Clare, 19, has completed a babysitting course and is available most Tuesdays, Wednesday, Fridays and Sundays. Contact 848-3868 or clareyberry2006@yahoo.com.

Laura Greene – Baby Sitter & Pet

Sitting. Very responsible senior at RHS, available to baby-sit or watch your pet while you are away. Call 879-6547

Babysitter – Samantha Estrin.

Babysitter – Samantha Estrin.
Samantha is a Riverside High
School 11th grader. She is
available for babysitting. Call 8842219.

Samantha Angermeier – Baby & Pet Sitting. RHS 12<sup>th</sup> grader available to baby-sit or watch your pet while you are away. Neighborhood references available. Call 879-6780.

Mattie Roesch – 9<sup>th</sup> grader at Riverside High School. She has completed the "SAFE SITTER" course and is available for babysitting and pet sitting. Call 848-1772.

Mariana Offik – Mariana is a junior at RHS who has taken the babysitting Red Cross course. Mariana is available for babysitting and pet sitting. Call 848-1123.

#### NEWS ON BATESVILLE ROAD DEVELOPMENTS

As you all will have noticed the old Hendley Hills development is finally being developed, with the start of cleaning up and having landscaping done!

The first Public Hearing on the Abington Park development was held on September 14 and Sugar Mill was represented by the President of Barrington Park HOA, Mr. Bo Bruce. Also our petition was submitted. Mr. Bruce discussed 5 main topics: Development out of character with the existing communities as the rezoning requests multi-family development; traffic; safety; submission of signed petitions from Barrington Park, Ascot, Sugar Mill and Sugar Creek; property in question was rezoned 2 years ago to R-12, why not keep this existing zoning. All present at the meeting voted against the rezoning, except for the developer and his staff.

The rezoning process will now continue through various stages and it would be helpful if all residents opposing this development could send out emails to the County Council members expressing so. A separate email to each member would be best. County Council emails can be found at:

www.greenvillecounty.org/County Council/members/Member Information.asp.

Simply click on each council member's name and send them an individual email and tell them you are in opposition to the rezoning of the property located at 751 S. Batesville Road in Greer and then give them your name and address.

THANK YOU FOR DOING SO!!!